

Kings Athletic Booster Club 8/05/15

- 1. President Genevieve Brewster
- 2. Treasurer Shannon McKelvey
- 3. Vice President / Concessions Director Dave
- **4. Communications Director Michelle Knecht** Continue to email me your status reports. (mlknecht33@gmail.com)
- 5. Parliamentarian Matt Freeman
- 6. Team Rep. Reports
 - a. Announce your name, Team you represent, & any information you have to share

Women's LAX -John Onnen

We are out of season so there is nothing to report.

Men's Soccer - Birgitt Hacker

As I emailed earlier, our OHSAA parent meeting is this Wednesday night for soccer, so both Maggie and I can't be there.

Here is the report for Men's soccer. Please be so kind and read it for us.

The Men's soccer teams have had an awesome turnout for tryouts. At the time of this email, try outs are being conducted. Both JV and Varsity play a scrimmage against Colerain on Aug 4.

The first season game will be an away game against Lebanon on Friday, August 21 at 5:00pm. Men's soccer will hold two dinner fundraisers:

Wednesday, August 26 from 5-8pm – Burger Bash at Wendy's at Kings Mills Wednesday, September 16 – Chipotle Night August 4 scrimmage - both teams won. JV 6-0 and Varsity 2-1 against Colerain.

Men's Golf -Lynn Jenkins August 2015

- As many of you are already aware Ben Tilton is no longer the golf coach. After coaching Kings
 Men's Golf for 15 years we want to thank him for his dedication and love of the game. We wish
 him well!
- The golfers are looking forward to a great season with Coach John Karabinus. Coach K worked with the Junior Varsity last year and he is excited to be leading the Kings Golf Program this year. Rodney Bedinghaus will be the Junior Varsity coach.
- The high school program had their first ever open golf sessions during the preseason and up to 12 athletes could be found working on their game at various times.
- The high school program had 3 days of tryouts this week that finished up today. There will be 15 young men in the program. There are 0 seniors, 7 juniors, 5 sophomores, and 3 freshmen.
- The Varsity leaves tomorrow morning at 6:30 a.m. for the Anderson Invitational.
- Both the Varsity and Junior Varsity squads will be very busy in the next few weeks. Each squad will be playing in 8 times before Labor Day. The Varsity and Junior Varsity are especially excited about the ECC previews at Glenview Golf Course next week.
- The high school golfers will also be volunteering at the KABC golf outing on Sunday.
- Emily Boone, a language arts teacher at the junior high, will be the junior high golf coach. Tryouts begin next week. Coach K and some varsity players will be helping with the tryouts and the team will be selected by August 15.
- Coach K is excited about the upcoming family picnic and parent meeting that will be held at Landen Park.
- We also want to congratulate Tyler Miller on being named Athletic Director. He did a terrific job as the assistant and we are looking forward to working with him.

CC & Track - Michelle Jantzen & David Stubenrauch

This Sunday, 8/9, is our Cross Country Alumni/Family Run at Kingswood Park. Alumni, current team members, and their families are invited to participate in a 2 mile run with fun and games and breakfast to be held afterwards. We will also be kicking off our huge Cross Country and Track fundraiser this Sunday with a ticket sales blitz from 1-3 pm. The Disney Family Vacation Raffle is a \$3,500 value vacation with a ticket price of ONLY \$10 per ticket! Cross Country and Track team members will be coming around in Kings neighborhoods Sunday afternoon selling raffle tickets. If you won't be home and you'd like to buy a ticket or would like further information, please get in contact with Coach Brant (lbrant@kingslocal.net) or Michelle Jantzen (mjantzen@cinci.rr.com) or 509-3300 or come see us at Kingswood this Sunday afternoon from 1-4 pm. Thanks for supporting our teams! Go Knights!

Softball – Heidi Malburg

An update from the end of last season. Varsity won sectionals and were runner-up at districts.

We are in the off season. Our Annual Putt Putt Golf Fundraiser is going to be held Sunday September 13th, at the Southwest Golf Ranch on Rt. 42. It is open to anyone/any age. I will send a flyer when it is completed. Our planning meeting is tomorrow night.

We will have a organizational meeting sometime in September after the dead period. Date isTBD.

Football – Kim Huhn

- Lifting workouts: June and July
- The guys attended Capital Camp 7/6-7/9
- Camp took place at Kings 7/27-7/31
- Doubles started 8/1

Kings Football Annual Parent Meeting & Family Picnic is Saturday 8/8/15. All players and their families in grades 7 through 12 are invited. Lunch will be served in the KHS Cafeteria around 12:00pm. Parent/players meetings will take place before lunch.

8/10: Card Sale Blitz

8/11: Edgewood Scrimmage on the grass, 5:00-8:00pm

8/15: scrimmage @ Ross, 10:00am

8/16: Red Helmet Club Banquet @ Great Wolf Lodge

Friday August 21st! First ever "jamboree" against Northwest. Game starts at 7:00pm. Admission is \$4.00 for both Students and Adults. 50% of all proceeds will go to a charity of our choice...TBA!!!

Volleyball - Tony Rizzuto

HS Volleyball had 17 girls tryout and 16 players were kept. 8 players were placed on Varsity, 8 players were placed on JV and 3 of those JV players will be swinging up on Varsity. The varsity team played in 3 pre-season tourneys the last couple of weeks and finished 2nd, 3rd & 3rd in the 3 tourneys. The team only lost 3 matches out of 25 matches that were played over the 10 days. The JV & Varsity teams have 4 scrimmages over the next 2 weeks & open up on 8/27.

PJ Wolf, the new JH Volleyball KABC rep, could not make it tonight and asked me to report out for her. They have seven 8th graders and nine 7th graders. Both teams have a couple scrimmages & then open up on 8/24.

KJH Boys Soccer – Tami Coleman

Tryouts were complete last night (Tuesday). 15 boys made the team and will begin practices Thursday. Thursday will also be their parent meeting at 7:20 pm.

Spirit Shop – Tami Coleman

New items have been ordered for Fall and have started arriving.

Matthew Coniglio will be our Student worker for the Fall.

We are excited about the extra help we will receive from the teams for Friday nights!

HS Cross Country - David Stubenrauch

Practices began Monday at Kingswood, team is preparing for the Pre-Season meet at National Trails, followed by 8 regular season meets leading to the ECC Championships at Milford.

The boys lost 6 of their top runners, but coach is not calling this a rebuilding season. He believes the returning runners will definitely contend for the conference title this year. The girls appear stronger as well, as they have a few youthful runners that will join a team that returns many of their runners from last year.